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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010

(Time Noted – 7:00 PM)

CHAIRPERSON CARDONE: I’d like to call the meeting of the ZBA to order. The first order of business is the Public Hearing scheduled for today. The procedure of the Board is that the applicant will be called upon to step forward, state their request and explain why it should be granted. The Board will then ask the applicant any questions it may have and then any questions or comments from the public will be entertained. After all of the Public Hearings have been completed the Board may adjourn to confer with Counsel regarding any legal questions it may have. The Board will then consider the applications in the order heard. The Board will try to render a decision on all applications this evening; but may take up to 62 days to reach a determination. I would ask if you have a cell phone to please turn the cell phone off so that we would not be interrupted. And also when speaking, please speak directly into the microphone because it is being recorded. And I'd also like to mention that all Members of the Board have visited all of the sites that are under consideration this evening. Roll call please. 

PRESENT ARE:

GRACE CARDONE

JOHN MC KELVEY

BRENDA DRAKE 

RUTH EATON

RONALD HUGHES

MICHAEL MAHER









DAVID A. DONOVAN, ESQ.

ALSO PRESENT: 
BETTY GENNARELLI, ZBA SECRETARY

ABSENT: JAMES MANLEY 

 


 GERALD CANFIELD, FIRE INSPECTOR 

 JOSEPH MATTINA, CODE COMPIANCE

(Time Noted – 7:01 PM)

ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010            (Time Noted – 7:02 PM) 



RAYJAS REALTY CORPORATION
5228-5263 ROUTE 9W, NBGH







(27-2-25) B ZONE

Applicant is seeking an area variance for the 1000 sq. ft. separation requirement from another existing gasoline station to build a gasoline station and convenience store.  

Chairperson Cardone: I am going to go a little bit out of order. I am going to first to Rayjas Realty Corporation, which was held of from last, December 22nd. I have a letter:

Dear Chairwoman Cardone and Board Members: At the December 22, 2009 ZBA meeting, the Public Hearing for this matter was held over to January 28th, 2010 meeting so that the applicant could prepare and submit a traffic study.  We are currently preparing the traffic study but we will not be able to submit it in time for the January meeting. To insure that the traffic counts were accurate we had to wait until the schools were back in session and this has pushed our study back several weeks. I anticipate that the study will be complete within the next several weeks well before the Board's February 25, 2010 meeting. Accordingly I request that the Public Hearing be held over to the February 25, 2010 meeting. Thank you. Very truly yours, Dominic Cordisco. 

Do I have a motion to hold it over until the February meeting?                

Mr. McKelvey: I'll make a motion we hold it over to the February meeting.

Ms. Eaton: Second. 

Ms. Gennarelli: O.K. Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: So if anyone is here in relation to that application we will not be holding the Public Hearing this evening on that application but rather on February 25th. 

PRESENT ARE:

GRACE CARDONE

JOHN MC KELVEY 

BRENDA DRAKE

RUTH EATON

RONALD HUGHES

MICHAEL MAHER

ABSENT:  JAMES MANLEY






DAVID A. DONOVAN, ESQ.              

 (Time Noted – 7:04 PM)
ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010             (Time Noted – 7:04 PM) 



STEPHEN KAPCZAK


233 FOREST ROAD, WALLKILL







(1-1-119) A/R ZONE

Applicant is seeking an area variance for the front yard setback and the setback from the centerline of a County road to keep a prior built front porch.  

Chairperson Cardone: Our first applicant this evening Stephen Kapczak.                

Ms. Gennarelli: The Public Hearing Notice was published in The Sentinel on Tuesday, January 19th and in the Mid-Hudson Times on Wednesday January 20th. The applicant sent out eleven registered letters, ten were returned. All the mailings and publications were in order.

Chairperson Cardone: That comes off the stand, the mic, you could just take it off and if you would identify yourself for the record.

Mr. Till: My name is John Till. I am the architect for the applicant, Steve Kapczak and we're here tonight for a variance request for 233 Forest Road, which is, located approximately one mile north of Route 300 in the Town of Newburgh, Wallkill. The variance request is for a front yard setback for a pre-built porch, covered roofed porch. The variances requested are for a front yard, 50 ft. is allowed, proposed is 28 ft and the variance would be a variance of 22 ft. Also along with the front yard is the front yard to the centerline of the road which 80 ft. is allowed, proposed is 48 ft. and the variance is 32 ft. This is an existing dwelling with a currently a pre-built front porch. The story for this particular application is that the house was being renovated; there was an existing porch on the front of the building that was in structural repair. That porch was removed and the new porch was built. It was built without a Building Permit in hand, it was more of a renovation, cosmetic renovation project originally it grew to a structural alteration to the front porch. The existing porch was closer to the road than the current porch is. The current porch is 5'6" deep by 40' wide. The original porch was only 8' wide but it was 8' deep so our current porch is slightly more in conformance I guess you would say. We believe this is the least amount of variance that would be requested in order to achieve this front porch. We also believe that it is aesthetically pleasing and in keeping with the residential character of the neighborhood and it would not be adversely affecting the neighborhood as well.

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any questions from the Board?

Mr. Till: I do have some photos that I could pass around.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K.

Mr. Till approached.

Ms. Drake: When was the house originally constructed? 

Mr. Till: I do not have an exact construction date of the house. It's…when the owner, Steve Kapczak purchased the house it was in disrepair, constructed quite a few years…

Mr. Kapczak: '92.

Mr. Till: '92?

Mr. Kapczak: (Inaudible)

Chairperson Cardone: Please speak into the microphone.

Mr. Kapczak: Originally it was in 1992 and, oh excuse me, renovated in 1992 and it was originally built in 1790.

Mr. Donovan: Did it have the porch on then?

Mr. Kapczak: A…

Mr. Donovan: That's a joke, sorry. 

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. McKelvey: It says here that you had a Permit issued…there was a Permit issued to build the porch in 1996.

Mr. Till: Yeah, there was a Permit to build the existing porch that was there and actually it was under a Violation to be repaired through the Building Department but prior to Steve Kapczak owning the property. A…in his renovation process the porch came off and they rebuilt the porch the way it currently stands now.

Mr. Maher: When did you take ownership of the residence?

Mr. Kapczak: In 2008.

Mr. Hughes: Is the lack of a Permit and the sale of the house what propelled this?   

Mr. Till: There was a renovation to the exterior of the house, replacing siding and such, the initial thoughts were to reconstruct the porch as it was but it was in too much of a disrepair so they constructed it across the front of the building.

Mr. McKelvey: The house is for sale now? 

Mr. Kapczak: Yeah.

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any questions or comments from the public? Any other questions from the Board?  

Ms. Drake: Was this referred to the County? Do we need to wait for the County determination?

Chairperson Cardone: No, the request was sent to the County on December the 22nd and the thirty days have passed and they are supposed to get back to us within thirty days. 

Mr. McKelvey: I’ll make a motion we close the Hearing.

Ms. Drake: Second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. 

(Time Noted – 7:12 PM)

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010    (Resumption for decision: 8:44 PM) 



STEPHEN KAPCZAK


233 FOREST ROAD, WALLKILL







(1-1-119) A/R ZONE

Applicant is seeking an area variance for the front yard setback and the setback from the centerline of a County road to keep a prior built front porch.  

Chairperson Cardone: The Board is resuming its regular meeting. On the first application, Stephen Kapczak, 233 Forest Road, Wallkill seeking an area variance for the front yard setback and the setback from the centerline of a County road to keep a prior built front porch. This is a Type II Action under SEQRA. Do we have discussion on this application? 

Mr. McKelvey: It’s a nice looking porch that they put on. 

Ms. Drake: Definitely.

Mr. McKelvey: And a nice looking house.

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have a motion for approval on this application?

Mr. McKelvey: I'll make a motion we approve.

Ms. Drake: I'll second it.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: The motion is carried.

PRESENT ARE:

GRACE CARDONE

JOHN MC KELVEY 

BRENDA DRAKE

RUTH EATON

RONALD HUGHES

MICHAEL MAHER




DAVID A. DONOVAN, ESQ.  

ABSENT: JAMES MANLEY
             

 (Time Noted – 8:45 PM)

ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010             (Time Noted – 7:12 PM) 



ANTHONY & ROSEANNE GIORDANO
12 ALDENDELL COURT, NBGH







(82-2-13) R-1 ZONE

Applicant is seeking an area variance for the side yard setback to build a single-family residence.   

Chairperson Cardone: Our next applicant Anthony and Roseanne Giordano               

Ms. Gennarelli: The Public Hearing Notice was published in The Sentinel on Tuesday, January 19th and in the Mid-Hudson Times on Wednesday January 20th. The applicant sent out fifteen registered letters, fifteen were returned. All the mailings and publications were in order.

Chairperson Cardone: First identify yourself for the record and use the microphone. 

Mr. Giordano: My name is Anthony Giordano. I'm the property owner. This is Bill Hildredth my surveyor. 

Ms. Gennarelli: You are going to have to hold the microphone a little bit closer. You can take it off the stand. 

Mr. Giordano: All I can say is I'm a layman as far as constructing a house and this has been a lengthy construction. I've had a mishap of two general contractors in there and it's lasted upwards of three years. 

Ms. Gennarelli: Excuse me Anthony could you just hold it a little bit closer its not picking up.

Mr. Giordano: Yes.

Ms. Gennarelli: Thank you.

Mr. Giordano: Can you hear me now?

Ms. Gennarelli: That's good.

Mr. Giordano: Well in the interim when I…one contractor left and another one picked up they made changes to my deck in the back. That was the main change of the house and we filed for another Building Permit and we succeeded there but little did I know that this deck was 2-feet over the variance (setback). When I tried to secure my final C.O. I was informed at that time that the deck was over the variance (setback) and this is the predicament that I'm in right now. To reshape the deck at this point is a monumental task. And it would take a lot of work and would be highly cost prohibitive at this point and I'm hoping that maybe you would consider that that 2-feet would be O.K. If you have any specifications that you need Bill is here and he could answer these questions for you. 

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. Thank you. Do we have any questions from the Board?  

Mr. Hughes: Yeah, I have some. 

Ms. Gennarelli: Could you pull your microphone a little closer, please?

Mr. Hughes: Yes, I can.

Ms. Gennarelli: Thank you. 

Mr. Hughes: They didn't indicate whether the stairs are part of this overage or not?  

Mr. Giordano: The stairs? There is no stairs on my deck. 

Mr. Hughes: No, I'm talking about the stairs on the side of the house that is shown in this photo here. 

Mr. Giordano approached

Mr. Giordano: This is the point of the 2%, this corner of the deck.

Mr. Hughes: I'm talking about the stairs.

Mr. Giordano: Well there's stairs there so…

Mr. Hildredth: It’s a retaining wall.

Mr. Hughes: On the diagram it shows that appeared to be a stairwell not a retaining wall so I see that now. Yes.

Chairperson Cardone: Are there any other questions from the Board? Do we have any questions or comments from the public? 
Mr. Maher: I’ll make a motion to close the Hearing.

Ms. Drake: Second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. 

(Time Noted – 7:15 PM)

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010    (Resumption for decision: 8:45 PM) 



ANTHONY & ROSEANNE GIORDANO
12 ALDENDELL COURT, NBGH







(82-2-13) R-1 ZONE

Applicant is seeking an area variance for the side yard setback to build a single-family residence.   

Chairperson Cardone: On the application of Anthony and Roseanne Giordano, 12 Aldendell Court, seeking an area variance for the side yard setback to build a single-family residence. This is a Type II Action under SEQRA. Do we have discussion on this application? 

Ms. Eaton: It's an unfortunate incident that occurred and I don't think we should request the applicant to take it down or change it. So, I make a motion to approve.

Mr. Maher: Second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: The motion is carried.

PRESENT ARE:

GRACE CARDONE

JOHN MC KELVEY 

BRENDA DRAKE

RUTH EATON

RONALD HUGHES

MICHAEL MAHER




DAVID A. DONOVAN, ESQ.  

ABSENT: JAMES MANLEY
             

 (Time Noted – 8:46 PM)

ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010             (Time Noted – 7:15 PM) 



SHERRY DEYO



9 SPRUCE AVENUE, NBGH







(71-7-20) R-3 ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances for the rear yard setback, the maximum lot building coverage, the maximum lot surface coverage and increasing the degree of non-conformity of the side yard setback to build an addition and deck on the residence.  

Chairperson Cardone: The next applicant Sherry Deyo.               

Ms. Gennarelli: The Public Hearing Notice was published in The Sentinel on Tuesday, January 19th and in the Mid-Hudson Times on Wednesday January 20th. The applicant sent out twenty registered letters, seven were returned. All the mailings and publications were in order.

Mr. Brown: I'm Charles Brown and engineer for the applicant. The proposal before you is an existing single-family residence on Spruce Avenue with sewer and water. It has a deck in the back; the residence and the deck have several non-compliant items. Number one is the lot area, front yard setback, side yard setback, both side yard setbacks and the rear yard setback and the lot coverage. All of those for the existing residence including the existing deck are in non-conformance. The proposal is to put a one-story addition on the rear of the house and rebuild the deck actually decreasing all the non-conformities for the structure and the lot coverage. The reason for this is the owner/applicant lives in a house with her daughter who has two children; single mother and they need more space. There is no other way for them to achieve this. It will not be detrimental to the neighborhood because again we are actually decreasing the non-conformity and we'll be rebuilding the deck to a better building standard. 

Ms. Drake: When was this house built? 

Mr. Brown: Based upon the type of construction I would say in the 30's or 40's. It was purchased by my client in '97 and the deck, the residence and all that was the way it is now at that time. 

Mr. Donovan: So the deck was on the house at that time?

Mr. Brown: Yes.  

Mr. Donovan: Do you know at any time were there any permits of certificates of compliance issued for the deck?

Mr. Brown: Well there as a title search done at the time my client purchased the property and the Building Department did sign off on it. It hasn't been changed since then prior...

Mr. Donovan: Saying there were no violations of record or saying that the deck was properly permitted?

Mr. Brown: They say no violations of record. 

Mr. Donovan: O.K. Do you have any idea how long the deck was there?

Mr. Brown: No. Sherry do you have any idea?

Ms. Deyo: No.

Mr. Brown: No, it was there when she bought it in '97. 

Mr. Donovan: Are there any outstanding violations issued, that you know of, after the title search? 

Mr. Brown: No, none.

Mr. Donovan: And you made application for the Building Permit? Did they come out and inspect the property or no? You made an application for the Building Permit for…?

Mr. Brown: The addition and the new deck. We made that application and we were referred to the Zoning Board.

Mr. Donovan: O.K. and they didn't issue any violations as a result of your application? 

Mr. Brown: No, nope. 

Mr. Donovan: O.K.

Chairperson Cardone: And the addition is a single story?

Mr. Brown: That's correct.

Mr. Hughes: How many buildings does that common driveway serve?

Mr. Brown: Just two, the adjoining house to the south of it is served by that. 

Ms. Drake: And you say they're on public water and public sewer so adding bedrooms is not an issue then?

Mr. Brown: Correct.

Ms. Drake: O.K.

Chairperson Cardone: And the existing shed is going to be removed?

Mr. Brown: That's going to be moved approximately three feet so it meets the setbacks for an accessory structure.

Chairperson Cardone: It's not going to be taken off of the property?

Mr. Brown: No.

Chairperson Cardone: You are just moving it to a different location?

Mr. Brown: Yes, shifting it. It's actually right here at this point right now three feet off the back property line. Its being shifted another two feet so its five foot off the property line to meet the minimum setback of an accessory structure. 

Ms. Eaton: What size is the shed?

Mr. Brown: Well it's six by eight.

Mr. Hughes: Let me sure you understand this I'm getting two sets of numbers here. You're allowed to have 30% maximum of impervious coverage and you're asking for 60?

Mr. Brown: Its 60 right now. Oh, because the Building Department said the deck is included in that and the driveway. We will be decreasing that actually to 57%.

Mr. Hughes: I see and then for your maximum building coverage you're allowed 15% and right now there's 25 and you're going to end up with 23?

Mr. Brown: 23.9 correct. They are actually decreasing all the non-conformities. 

Mr. Donovan: Now, Charlie, you're application indicates that you are going to provide an aerial tax map overlay to indicate that this is consistent with the surrounding neighborhood?

Mr. Brown: Yes, I brought that with me I can put that up on the board.

Mr. Donovan: O.K. great.

Mr. Brown approached and put aerial tax map on board.

Mr. Brown: So, this is Taft Avenue, Woodlawn and Spruce. We've got several new residences along Taft that are very close to the street. The subject property is right here. Some of the lots obviously bigger but as far as the closeness of the house along Spruce and Shulman Drive and even Taft they're generally just as close. Most of the other lots are larger so that they're not…they don't have the lot coverage we have but again that's something that we're decreasing the non-conformity of.

Mr. Donovan: So to be clear its your testimony that in terms of lot coverage and lot surface coverage or lot building coverage and lot surface coverage the surrounding neighborhood is consistent with this proposal? Because that looks like a pizza from here. 

Mr. Brown: Yeah, as far as the setback, yes. As far as the surface coverage, no, no. 

Mr. Donovan: O.K.

Ms. Eaton: Could you pass that down and closer so that…?

Mr. Brown: The map?

Ms. Eaton: Yes.

Mr. Brown: Sure.

Ms. Eaton: Pass it around the table here. 

Mr. Donovan: Thanks.

Mr. McKelvey: I think there's a mistake in the (application) because it says requested area variance is not substantial because…it gives a statement and it says, the proposed side yards do not meet the R-2 zone requirements and this is an R-3. I think its just a mistake in here.

Mr. Brown: Yes it is an R-3 zone.

Mr. McKelvey: Yes, I know.

Mr. Brown: Right. Sorry.

Mr. McKelvey: Just to correct it that's all. 

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any questions or comments from the public?        

Ms. Drake: I’ll make a motion to close the Public Hearing.

Ms. Eaton: Second.

Chairperson Cardone: Just before we do, also on this application we have not received the report from the County although the request went in on December the 22nd. 

Ms. Gennarelli: O.K. Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. 

Mr. Brown: Thank you.

Ms. Gennarelli: Could you give the exhibit for the record? Thank you.

(Time Noted – 7:26 PM)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010    (Resumption for decision: 8:46 PM) 



SHERRY DEYO



9 SPRUCE AVENUE, NBGH







(71-7-20) R-3 ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances for the rear yard setback, the maximum lot building coverage, the maximum lot surface coverage and increasing the degree of non-conformity of the side yard setback to build an addition and deck on the residence.  

Chairperson Cardone: On the application of Sherry Deyo, 9 Spruce Avenue, seeking area variances for the rear yard setback, the maximum lot building coverage, the maximum lot surface coverage and increasing the degree of non-conformity of the side yard setback to build an addition and deck on the residence. This is a Type II Action under SEQRA. Do we have discussion on this application? 

Mr. Hughes: It’s the same as most everything on that whole street there right up and down so it isn't going to make anything different in the community or the neighborhood. 

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have a motion for approval?

Mr. Hughes: I'll move it. 

Ms. Drake: Second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: The motion is carried.

PRESENT ARE:

GRACE CARDONE

JOHN MC KELVEY 

BRENDA DRAKE

RUTH EATON

RONALD HUGHES

MICHAEL MAHER




DAVID A. DONOVAN, ESQ.  

ABSENT: JAMES MANLEY
             

 (Time Noted – 8:47 PM)
ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010             (Time Noted – 7:26 PM) 



RUSSELL & EILEEN MARWIN

26 ROSALINE LANE, NBGH







(111-2-22) R-1 ZONE

Applicant is seeking an area variance for am accessory structure closer to a street than the main building to keep a prior built shed.   

Chairperson Cardone: The next applicant Russell and Eileen Marwin.                

Ms. Gennarelli: The Public Hearing Notice was published in The Sentinel on Tuesday, January 19th and in the Mid-Hudson Times on Wednesday January 20th. The applicant sent out twelve registered letters, seven were returned. All the mailings and publications were in order.

Dr. Marwin: Hello, I'm Dr. Russell Marwin, my wife Dr. Eileen Bogurski Marwin, I'll be speaking for her although I think she's more persuasive though I'll do the talking.

Mr. Donovan: I saw you look at her on the way up and she gave you the look like you're on your own so…

Dr. Marwin: The property in question is my home, 26 Rosaline Lane; it's on a private road with no through traffic. The house sits on a five-acre wooded lot. The house sits two hundred fifty feet back from the road and its situated on an angle on the property, in the middle of the property. It is wooded in the back and it's wooded on the sides. On the Google map photo, the satellite photo you can kind of get an idea what the property looks like. 

Chairperson Cardone: We have visited the property.

Dr. Marwin: Oh you have, great. O.K.

Chairperson Cardone: Yes.

Dr. Marwin: Very well. The plan, the plan was the…I was planning to build a deck, which you saw, the 66 x10 covered deck that we built on the front of the house and placed a shed such that the shed wouldn't be in front of the house. What wasn't clear to our builder or us in fact, was the concept of the frontal plane with the house on an angle that I considered the front of the house from the forward mark…as you can see on the site plan from the forward most part of the porch to the shed as a straight line across the property. The front of the shed is exactly the same distance to the road as the shed is to the road. When I failed the inspection, I asked Mr. Stiteler from the Town to explain to me and that's how he explained it to me. As on the site map, frontal plane #1 is what he described the frontal plane is really not frontal plane #2, which is what I thought it was. He said you have two options essentially to what we're here for apply for a variance. The shed itself is a 12 x 18 Dutch high wall. It was built for a purpose for a family of six, we have twenty or something bikes with all my kids. We needed a place to put everything in, access to the driveway. I found a slot in between two trees I was able to get it between without having to cut any trees down. We landscaped around it so that it would kind of blends in and not be noticed so much. It's also situated in a position that provides a visual barrier between us and our neighbor on that side. It's been there since 2005 and we haven't heard any complaints about the shed at all. To move that shed to another spot, to slide it back essentially would require cutting down trees, extending the blacktop, building a new foundation which I think would have a more negative impact than just leaving it where it is. I described what the confusion was is what was the frontal plane and as Mr. Stiteler explained to me since the house is on an angle it changes things. You know, if I put the shed on the other side of the house I can move the shed all the way up but I really don't want to do that. It will be more unsightly on that side and it's much more hidden where it is presently. So the question is why to move it when it would actually become more unsightly as opposed to leave it where it is right now. 

Mr. McKelvey: Was it built with a Permit?

Dr. Marwin: I went to the Town of Newburgh, I got a Permit, I did a little sketch that looks just like my site map and they said as long as you put it where it is on the site map it will be fine. So I put it where it was on the site map and that was that. I don't think who I spoke to at the Town of Newburgh at that time knew about that frontal plane concept either. 

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any other questions from the Board? Any questions or comments from the public? 
Mr. McKelvey: I’ll make a motion to close the Public Hearing.

Ms. Drake: I'll second the motion.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.

Dr. Marwin: You're welcome. Thank you.  

(Time Noted – 7:31 PM)

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010    (Resumption for decision: 8:47 PM) 



RUSSELL & EILEEN MARWIN

26 ROSALINE LANE, NBGH







(111-2-22) R-1 ZONE

Applicant is seeking an area variance for am accessory structure closer to a street than the main building to keep a prior built shed.   

Chairperson Cardone: On the next application, Russell and Eileen Marwin, 26 Rosaline Lane, seeking an area variance for am accessory structure closer to a street than the main building to keep a prior built shed. This is a Type II Action under SEQRA. Do we have discussion on this application?

Ms. Drake: Being he did get a Building Permit and he put the shed in the location that was on the sketch and moving to the other side of the property would make it really stick out I make a motion we approve the application.

Mr. McKelvey: Second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: The motion is carried.

PRESENT ARE:

GRACE CARDONE

JOHN MC KELVEY 

BRENDA DRAKE

RUTH EATON

RONALD HUGHES

MICHAEL MAHER




DAVID A. DONOVAN, ESQ.  

ABSENT: JAMES MANLEY
             

 (Time Noted – 8:48 PM)
ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010             (Time Noted – 7:32 PM) 



CATHERINE VAN TASSEL


26 TENBROECK LANE, NBGH







(51-5-42) R-1 ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances for the rear yard setback, the maximum lot building coverage, the maximum lot surface coverage and increasing the degree of non-conformity of one and both combined side yards setbacks to keep a prior built sunroom and deck on the residence.   

Chairperson Cardone: Our next applicant Catherine Van Tassel.                

Ms. Gennarelli: The Public Hearing Notice was published in The Sentinel on Tuesday, January 19th and in the Mid-Hudson Times on Wednesday January 20th. The applicant sent out twenty-three registered letters, fifteen were returned. All the mailings and publications were in order.

Chairperson Cardone: If you would identify yourself for the record. 

Ms. Van Tassel: Yes, I'm Catherine Van Tassel, I live on 26 Tenbroeck Lane and I'm here for variances. This is my realtor because my house is for sale. 

Ms. DeCerbo: We have found our self in a situation where the house was originally constructed in 1970. The Van Tassels purchased it in 1985. At the time they purchased it there was a porch on the property which went along, I don't know if you consider it the front or the back being that it faces the Orange Lake and the porch around the late 1980's started to deteriorate so they elected to reconstruct it with an enclosed porch and a deck. Not realizing that they needed to get Permits or do anything because they were replacing what was there and it was within the same setback as what was there when they bought it. Its been brought to our attention that at the time they bought it a site inspection wasn't done or it slipped through the cracks and the Town never picked up on the fact that there was a porch there. They only had down that it was a cement patio. So we find that it does not meet the setback requirements for the rear or the side setback as well as an area variance because of the house structure as well as the detached garage. I believe it was provided that we showed a copy of the original survey when they purchased the property as well as the survey that was done just recently.

Ms. Gennarelli: Gina, could you just for the record identify yourself? I know who you are but just for the record.

Ms. DeCerbo: Oh sure, I'm sorry, Gina DeCerbo from ReMax Benchmark.

Ms. Gennarelli: Thank you.  

Ms. DeCerbo: The structure does conform to the surrounding homes. It does not obstruct any view or any other surrounding properties. It pretty much conforms to all the homes on the lake where they do have the porches open and enclosed. 

Mr. Donovan: Do you have any idea when the original house was built? 

Ms. DeCerbo: 1970.

Mr. Donovan: O.K. Thank you.

Ms. Eaton: What is the work that is being done now?

Ms. DeCerbo: There isn't any work.

Ms. Eaton: Oh.

Ms. DeCerbo: When we went to sell it and they found that there was never a Permit or a Building…there was nothing on file about the porch.

Ms. Eaton: There is some construction work going on in front of it though?

Ms. DeCerbo: Oh, in front of the property, yes, there is a removal of an in ground oil tank.

Mr. Donovan: Now in terms of the chart from the Code Compliance indicates the need for a side yard variance now the location of the house itself hasn't moved since 1970 I assume, right?

Ms. DeCerbo: No it hasn't.

Mr. Donovan: So that's a condition that has existed at least since the house was built?

Ms. DeCerbo: Correct.  

Mr. McKelvey: All these houses there are pretty close together.

Chairperson Cardone: Right. 

Ms. Van Tassell: I have a picture of the house with the porch that was originally on the house. 

Mr. Donovan: When you enclosed that porch did you make the house any larger? Did you extend it out or just…?

Ms. Van Tassell: No.

Mr. Donovan: So what we call the basic footprint of the house is the same now as…?

Ms. Van Tassell: Yes. 

Ms. Drake: Did you actually enclose the porch? Or build the porch or was that porch enclosed? You are saying that was enclosed when you bought it?

Ms. Van Tassell: That was aluminum, that had to be all taken down.

Ms. Drake: Oh, O.K.

Mr. McKelvey: It was enclosed though?

Ms. Van Tassell: Yes, it was all enclosed and screened. 

Ms. Eaton: (looking at the picture) This was when you bought the house?

Ms. Van Tassell: Yes that was when we bought the house, yes.

Ms. Drake: So it went from a slab to that in like 1980 when that…?

Ms. Van Tassell: I didn't put that up. We bought it like that. 

Ms. Drake: Right, but you said the porch deteriorated in 1980?

Ms. Van Tassell: Yes, in the 80's, yes.

Ms. Drake: And then you bought it in '85 and then since replaced?

Ms. Van Tassell: In the '90's my husband did it. He since then passed away. 

Mr. Donovan: It looks like you bought the house in 1987?

Ms. Van Tassell: Yes.

Mr. Donovan: And if you look at the first survey that we have dated February 24, 1987 that will show an enclosed screen porch where the addition is now. Which presumably is the screened porch we are looking at in the picture that you're passing around, correct? 

Ms. Van Tassell: Yes.  

Mr. Hughes: So the rear yard that they list here is actually your front yard because you guys at Orange Lake have everything backwards?

Ms. Van Tassell: Yes, its reversed.

Mr. Hughes: I just wanted to point that out for the public and the Board so where it says the rear yard is supposed to be 40 feet and you have a foot and a half its because that you consider to be the front of your house and the rest of the world thinks it’s the back.

Ms. Van Tassell: Yes. I even say that.

Mr. Hughes: O.K. all right, I just wanted to make sure. And that's where this percentage gets blown out of proportion where it says its 96% because of that situation. All of Orange Lake on the lake is like that. 

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any questions or comments from the public? Yes, please give your name and address and speak into the mic.

Mr. Griffin: I'm David Griffin, Orange Lake, Newburgh, NY. I'm five houses north of the Van Tassels. As you can see that porch was there when they bought the property. And it was usable because I used go there with Mike all the time. Actually what they did…its on the same footprint but what they've done is cut some living space off and just had a deck. Actually they cut the porch in half. So the footprint is the same. It really doesn't bother anybody. And Cathy is selling the house not for profit but she doesn't feel that well and she's going to help family in South Carolina so just kind of trying to dot the "i's" and cross the "t's" and make it comfortable. 

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. Any other questions from the Board? Yes.

Mr. Langer: Greg Langer.

Chairperson Cardone: Could you just take the microphone.

Mr. Langer: I'm Greg Langer. I have property on Orange Lake. And I'm here representing the Board of Directors of the Orange Lake Civic Association. We've reviewed this as we try and review every thing that comes in front of the ZBA or the Planning Board. We don't have any problems with this. We in general have problems with this issue of things being brought to our attention way after the fact but at this point, we're fine with this and we've looked at it. That's it.

Chairperson Cardone: Thanks for your input. Anything else from the Board?

Mr. Hughes: I just want to review one more thing here and I don't think this has anything to do with the front yard or the rear yard thing but you're allowed 10% which gives you 1320 and you're at 2152 which is 832 over to the tune of 63%. And you're allowed lot surface coverage of 20%, which is 2640, and you're at 2900, which is 272 over, which is 10%. I just wanted those figures to be represented properly to both the Board and the public.  

Chairperson Cardone: They are on the chart from the Code Compliance. 

Ms. Drake: I’ll make a motion to close the Public Hearing.

Ms. Eaton: I'll second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.

Ms. Van Tassell: Thank you.  

(Time Noted – 7:40 PM)

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010    (Resumption for decision: 8:48 PM) 



CATHERINE VAN TASSEL


26 TENBROECK LANE, NBGH







(51-5-42) R-1 ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances for the rear yard setback, the maximum lot building coverage, the maximum lot surface coverage and increasing the degree of non-conformity of one and both combined side yards setbacks to keep a prior built sunroom and deck on the residence.   

Chairperson Cardone: On the application of Catherine Van Tassel, 26 Tenbroeck Lane, seeking area variances for the rear yard setback, the maximum lot building coverage, the maximum lot surface coverage and increasing the degree of non-conformity of one and both combined side yards setbacks to keep a prior built sunroom and deck on the residence. This is a Type II Action under SEQRA. Do we have discussion on this application? 

Mr. McKelvey: I think everything was built on the original footprint. I make a motion we approve.

Ms. Eaton: Second.  

Ms. Gennarelli: O.K. Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: The motion is carried.

PRESENT ARE:

GRACE CARDONE

JOHN MC KELVEY 

BRENDA DRAKE

RUTH EATON

RONALD HUGHES

MICHAEL MAHER




DAVID A. DONOVAN, ESQ.  

ABSENT: JAMES MANLEY
             

 (Time Noted – 8:49 PM)
ZBA MEETING – JANUARY 28, 2010             (Time Noted – 7:40 PM) 



GASLAND PETROLEUM INC./HUDSON 
ROUTE 9W/ROBINSON AVENUE & 

       VALLEY AUTO APPRAISERS INC.    NORTH PLANK ROAD, NBGH







(84-1-1.12, 1.2, 2) B ZONE

Applicant is seeking an interpretation and an area variance for the front yards setback (s) to build a convenience store and gas station.  

Chairperson Cardone: The next applicant Gasland Petroleum Inc.               

Ms. Gennarelli: The Public Hearing Notice was published in The Sentinel on Tuesday, January 19th and in the Mid-Hudson Times on Wednesday January 20th. The applicant sent out twenty registered letters, seventeen were returned. All the mailings and publications were in order.

Mr. Lapine: Good evening, Miss Chairman, Members of the Board, my name is Christopher Lapine.

Ms. Gennarelli: Could you hold that mic a little closer, Chris?

Chairperson Cardone: Hold it closer.

Mr. Adams: On behalf of Gasland, my name is Jon Adams; I'm the attorney for the applicant. Standing next to me is Chris Lapine with the Chazen Company. We are going to have a two-part presentation. Chris is going to initially describe the project so that the Board can understand what the applicant seeks to accomplish with this improvement to this important intersection on Route 9W. Chris will then hand the matter back to me and I will discuss the two requests we're asking the Board to act upon. That is to say first the interpretation or in the alternative area variances for some front yard setbacks. With that I am going to give the mic to Chris and let Chris explain the existing conditions and what we're proposing to do to improve that. 

Mr. Lapine: The applicant Gasland Petroleum owns and operates the existing Shell station with four pumps along Route 9W. The parcel itself, the project parcel is consists of two parcels owned by Gasland, one being approximately 9800 sq. ft., the other parcel being a 21,330 sq. ft. parcel. To the rear of their parcel, the rest is the existing Auto Appraisers building. Gasland Petroleum is proposing to purchase that adjoining parcel to the rear. In order to combine all three parcels to build a new gas station and convenience store. The convenience store would also be equipped with a bank as well. The total square footage of both facilities would be 5000 sq. ft. Patrons visiting the convenience store and gas station would enter through the front of the building, which would be the eastern portion of the building. The western portion of the building would be used to service the bank customers. We've provided two bypass lanes in the rear of the property. One to service drive-thru customers and one to service loading…those vehicles which would be unloading goods for the purpose of the convenience store. Part of the bank proposal there's a drive-thru on the southern side of the project area. This particular drive-thru in it’s a separation distance to Route 32 is what we're here for tonight in terms of interpretation as it relates to a front yard setback. The project itself fronts along 9W and Route 32 North Plank Road. We've had discussions with the State. The State no longer considers this a State Road. This is a…a Town Road we've been informed and therefore the setbacks associated with that would be a front yard setback of 40 ft. and that allowed along 9W is a front yard setback of 60 ft. I'm going to hand it over to Jon to describe the interpretation we're requesting.  

Mr. Adams: First addressing the issue of interpretation, the Zoning Law of the Town of Newburgh has a provision which provides that if a building is relocated and that building currently has non-conforming yards, we're talking about the existing gas station, the canopy in particular is practically as you all appreciate on 9W…

Ms. Gennarelli: Excuse me, Jon. Jon, could you just hold it up a little bit more? We can hear you talking but its not picking up in the recorder. 

Mr. Adams: Fine. 

Ms. Gennarelli: You have got to hold it closer. All right? 

Mr. Adams:  Hold it closer? O.K.

Ms. Gennarelli: Yes. That's good.

Mr. Adams: The existing building, I believe the Board would have observed when it made the site visits, the Chairwoman referred to is a non-conforming building as that term is defined under the Zoning Law in the Town of Newburgh because the setbacks of the canopy and portions of that building are much closer to Route 9W than are permitted and we also have of course the anomaly we're on a second public road so we also have to be concerned about the front yard setbacks for North Plank Road. In each instance and in North Plank Road as the existing conditions the map shows the building is practically on the property line and roadage of that particular road. Each instance with the construction of a new building we are pushing back the relocated building so that it is further from the property line and roadway. As a result we're taking a non-conforming building and decreasing the extent of the non-conformity and the other thing that aggravates the non-conformity is that we don't have a rectangular lot. We have lot lines that are at an angle. That creates different distances for different portions of the lot.  For example, if you look at the north, I guess this would be the northeast corner of the proposed building its probably 8.2 feet from the property line as contrasted to an existing approximately 4 feet for the existing building. Of course, we also have approximately 20 feet of the State right of way that we'll be improving and maintaining but I understand that you prefer to use the boundary line. In any event our building is as relocated will be decreasing the extent of the non-conformity in terms of the front yard. Similarly on the southeast corner of the building on the canopy we are going to, I believe…Chris do you have that distance from that to that? 57 feet contrasted to approximately 5 feet for the existing canopy. We've submitted the site plans for you, you can make your own measurements but we are decreasing the extent of non-conformity and that's also true particularly on North Plank Road where instead of having the building practically on the boundary line we have a very substantial setback of 22 feet to the drive-in canopy and further approximately 31 feet to the building line if you want to use the building line as a standard. 

Mr. Hughes: Could you tell me what Code Section you're citing? 

Mr. Adams: Yes, its 18…  

Mr. Donovan: Ron, its 185-19-C- (1).

Mr. Adams: Yes.

Mr. Donovan: I'm reading it as he speaks.

Mr. Hughes: C- (1) or B- (1)?

Mr. Donovan: C- (1).

Mr. Adams: B, Baker.

Mr. Hughes: He's saying C and you're saying B.

Mr. Lapine: C- (1). 

Mr. Adams: C- (1), I'm sorry. 

Mr. Donovan: Well…I wasn't reading B- (1) but…

Mr. Hughes: Well, its…

Mr. Donovan: B- (1) indicates that a non-conforming buildings or structure shall not be moved to another location where such building would also be nonconforming, unless such movement would decrease the nonconformity. 

Mr. Hughes: And you're the engineer?

Mr. Lapine: Yes. 

Mr. Hughes: And how big is the lot when all three of them are combined?

Ms. Gennarelli: If you could please that mic? Thank you.

Mr. Lapine: 45,000 sq.ft.

Mr. Adams: I might indicated that in terms of coverage and all the other zoning standards which are applicable to the proposed buildings we satisfy or fall under the zoning standards for all those. For instance, for coverage we are not using the maximum coverage that's permitted under the Zoning Law.

Mr. Donovan: If I may? I just want to also read 185-19-C- (1). C is entitled Nonconformity with bulk requirements. Subdivision (1) reads as follows: Maintenance, repair, structural alteration, relocation, reconstruction or enlargement. Normal maintenance and repair, structural alteration, relocation, reconstruction or enlargement of a building which does not house a nonconforming use, but is nonconforming as to district regulations for lot are, lot width, lot depth, front, side or rear yards, building height…etc., is permitted if the same does not increase the degree of or create any new nonconformity with such regulations in such buildings.  

Mr. Adams: Thank you. Now if the Board should determine that those sections are not applicable and we believe that to be applicable we have in the alternative requested area variances for the front yards setbacks. The Board is familiar with this particular corner of Route 9W its an older corridor, most of the buildings like our existing buildings are constructed very close to the boundary lines or the front property lines. As a result, the existing buildings establish what we call the character of the neighborhood in terms of setbacks. Most of the buildings in this corridor are nonconforming already and to some extent they're more nonconforming than the building we propose to build. So the question…the first question you have to ask yourself is will the granting of the variance that permits a nonconforming front yard have any negative or detrimental impacts on the character of the immediate neighborhood? Its our belief that the answer is no because again we are dealing with a neighborhood where the prevalence of non conforming setbacks is the standard for that neighborhood. You have very few buildings, I believe, we've submitted some aerial photographs for the Board to take a look at as part of our package. You have very few buildings that have conforming yards. Most of the yards are comparable to ours in the sense that they're nonconforming in terms of the distance from the front property line to building line. As a result we don't believe that the granting of the variance will have any adverse affect either on appearance of the neighborhood again because of that standard of nonconforming buildings in the neighborhood there'll be no adverse impacts physical impacts, there'll be no unfavorable environmental impacts. We think we meet all the standards for an area variance. We've articulated our argument in the addendum that we have submitted to you and I'd be happy to answer any questions you have on the variance application. But we believe in conclusion that if you balance…undergo the balancing test that is required for you do the exercise by you in granting the variance that the benefit to the applicant outweighs any potential detrimental impacts to those to the community. If there are any questions for either Chris or myself we're happy to respond to them. 

Ms. Drake: On your entrance over here off of 9W will people be allowed to make a left hand turn? Or will they have to come in down at the light?

Mr. McKelvey: It'd be on the north end.

Ms. Drake: The other entrance that…the other entrance.

Mr. Lapine: This is a right turnout only.

Ms. Drake: Right, the entrance. 

Mr. McKelvey: No, coming in to it. 

Ms. Drake: Yes.

Mr. Maher: North on 9W will that be a left into that…?

Mr. Lapine: That…that'll be a right in only. You will not be able to take a left across there. 

Ms. Drake: O.K. so you can't come in…?

Mr. Lapine: There is a light right here…

Ms. Drake: Right.

Mr. Lapine: …that you can use to come into the site.

Mr. McKelvey: You're going to protect them from going out entrance though, right? You're not going to allow them to go out that entrance?

Mr. Lapine: Correct. 

Ms. Drake: Use the microphone.

Mr. Lapine: There will be do not enter signs at that location.

Mr. McKelvey: O.K. 

Ms. Drake: Is there sufficient parking there to meet all the current zoning requirements?

Mr. Lapine: 31 parking spaces are required. 31 are provided. 

Mr. Adams: I might note on your prior questioning if you look at the existing aerial photograph of the site that by pushing the building back we are better channeling and directing traffic southbound as opposed to creating a potential also for a left hand turn there. I think it's an improvement in terms of safety from that standpoint. 

Mr. McKelvey: I like the idea rather than coming out going out by the light. It makes more sense. 

Mr. Hughes: Mr. engineer would it be safe to say that by eyeball that your entire canopy is 75% neglect from being in the building envelope? 

Mr. Lapine: I'd say you are correct, approximately 75% of that.

Mr. Hughes: So if the canopy and the pump islands are 75% outside of the envelope, is there something that you can do to lessen that? Can you move it up into that corner some more to get rid of that? I mean that's…that's a lot hanging out there.

Mr. Lapine: You mean move it to the southern part?

Mr. Hughes: Your part here that has the curve on it, is there any way you can move that there and you can get everything back off the road? You're showing an 8'2 difference from where you come in the entrance from the property line.

Mr. Lapine: We don't have the ability to push the canopy back by pushing the canopy back we'd have to in addition, push the parking and the building back which would then impact the turning reduces of the vehicles in the rear and it would be consistent with the current. We are decreasing the current setbacks but would not be consistent with the existing. 

Ms. Drake: Can you show me where all the parking is? 

Mr. Lapine: Sure. Five parking spaces in the rear, we have eight along the front of the building, we have six in this location, and parking we have a total of twelve parking spaces at each pump well a total of twelve when you count all the pumps.

Ms. Drake: Oh, I didn't count the pumps so that's why I was coming up with nineteen.   

Ms. Lapine: The other thing that we're going beyond which doesn't currently exist right now, the layout of this provides us an opportunity for some green space along Route 9W which is currently lacking in this area. So that will help offset some of the front yard that we're seeking this evening. 

Ms. Eaton: There will be two entrances into the convenience store? 

Mr. Lapine: The front entrance on the eastern side of the building would be for the convenience store. The western entrance would be for that of the bank. 

Ms. Eaton: So there's more parking for the convenience store? 

Mr. Lapine: Correct. More parking is required per the Code.

Mr. Hughes: Counsel, are we allowed to do that at 12 parking spaces under the pumps?

Mr. Donovan: Ron, later this year I will turn 50 so I can no longer do two things at once. I'm sorry I was reading something else.

Mr. Hughes: Wait until you get to my age you won't be able to remember what you were going there to the door.

Mr. Donovan: I apologize. Where were we?

Mr. Hughes: Can we use twelve parking spaces and be considered legal designating them as the pump spaces? That seems a far stretch. 

Mr. Donovan: That also seems a site plan issue.

Mr. Lapine: Correct. The Planning Board has reviewed this.

Mr. Hughes: And what were there comments?

Mr. Lapine: A…

Chairperson Cardone: We have their minutes. 

Mr. Hughes: I've read those.

Mr. Lapine: They had no comments. We've been before them with similar projects where they've approved the parking at pumps as well.

Mr. Hughes: But they had no comment on this particular project?

Mr. Lapine: Their only comment was to refer us to the Zoning Board related to an interpretation and front yard setbacks. They are in...in general they are in favor of the project.  

Mr. Adams: We also believe the Code Enforcement officer reviewed this and I and Chris is more aware of this than I am but I think the only deficiency he found in the site plan in terms of compliance was on the standard for the front yard setbacks.

Mr. Lapine: Correct, Jon and also whether...whether or not the need for a front yard setback is required based upon our request for an interpretation. 

Mr. Donovan: One of the constraints we operate under we're with appellate jurisdiction so if its…hasn't been referred to us or if there hasn't been an application denied we can always comment on it but you can't rest a decision on it.

Mr. Hughes: Well, I'd like to know what it says about parking in that respect. I know that its been brought up in other projects but this isn't about other projects. This is about the project before us.

Mr. McKelvey: But that would be site plan though.

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any comments from the public? Please speak into the mic, state your name and address.

Mr. Meehan: My name is Tom Meehan, Town of Newburgh, just up the street from what they're doing. Can I move over to the survey?

Chairperson Cardone: Sure. I also have a question. There has not been a Public Hearing with the Planning Board? Is that correct? 

Mr. Lapine: You are correct.

Chairperson Cardone: Do you know if there will be?

Mr. Lapine: We have not scheduled a Public Hearing with the Planning Board. It is dependent upon whether or not we obtain these variances this evening as to whether or not we proceed with the project.

Chairperson Cardone: All right. Because I would give the public a chance to comment on other issues that are not before this Board this evening. 

Mr. Meehan: O.K. Now I live up the street here now at this spot here is a house that is commercial for I don't know how long. I guess they're going to knock that down and want to build this here. But this is a very small road. It's only about a block of North Plank Road that's south of 84 and here you cannot make a left turn. I don't know what he was telling you about that. You can only make a right turn coming out of here and a right turn going into it. No left turns are allowed.

Chairperson Cardone: That's correct.

Mr. Meehan: And you cannot make a left turn from here going into here. You'd have to go past the light and then try to work your way through three lanes of traffic to get into his station which is very dangerous, and have a lot of accidents in that area. Number one it's on a top ten list of accidents in this area. Now this is a residential area, very quiet, one-way street going this way, one-way street going that way, they're pushed themselves into it and create a lot of havoc, a lot of traffic, a lot of trucks and it will destroy our quiet neighborhood and I hope you don't let this happen. 

Mr. Lapine: One thing I'd like to clarify, with regards to a left turn in to North Plank Road, part of the proposal, the D.O.T. has requested that a left turn be added to turn into North Plank Road.

Chairperson Cardone: Yes, I saw that in the minutes of the Planning Board and the discussion. Yes.

Mr. Bowles: My Name is George Bowles; I live there, right around the corner. In fact, I've lived there for forty years, forty-two years. I'm a past City Council for the City of Newburgh. The City line comes right up through my road. Right up through my road past my two houses, right, O.K. here we are…Jamison is a one-way going west, south. I am right here (pointing at the exhibit) this is my houses and all this whole area back here, four acres of land. Back down here were the island is here that's going to eventually change when 9W is done by the State all the way through Newburgh and all the way through Newburgh 9W is going to change. This island here is going to be displaced. I did that as City government, City of Newburgh. If you come in this place here you cannot turn left as Tom said. You cannot turn left in there. Many accidents happen there. Traffic comes in going south down 9W, south down 9W and they have to come in and go up the one-way street or Jamison Place, once you get to Jamison Place you cannot pull up, big trucks cannot pull out on…on North Street. Right. So we have a traffic jam here. Traffic is very important here, quiet is very important. I have to deal with 84 coming down anyway. My house rattles for the last forty-four years. Now its going to be more traffic come here with a bank in the back and this is going to be right in front…right across from my house here with all the people coming in. I don't just hear a business but this setback here coming all the way back here right in front of my house, right here, and that's my driveway of course going all the way up is a dead end street. And the house is going to be taken from a, the house is going to be taken you said?

Mr. Lapine: The existing commercial, yes, will be purchasing.

Mr. Bowles: You're going to be purchasing that?

Mr. Lapine: Yes. 

Mr. Bowles: The lady on the corner, Miss Alice Servocky, she is the house right across from you, she's unable to come here I'm speaking on her behalf. Yes. Also right in her yard here is the City of Newburgh's Pumping Station. Right? If you look at that it should be right there.  

Mr. Lapine: In her yard?

Mr. Bowles: No right off of her yard is the Newburgh City Pumping Station for waste and I know its there because I see it all the time. O.K. Now when you come out of this place going right at the light, going up towards North Junior High, going up, going up 9W…

Mr. Hughes: Over here?

Mr. Bowles: Yes, yes going up 9W that's a very dangerous spot. Again it's going to be removed very soon. It's going to be removed when 9W is done all the way through Newburgh. I know.

Mr. Lapine: The State has requested that the applicant remove that island…

Mr. Bowles: Yes.

Mr. Lapine: …as part of the project. 

Mr. Bowles: A part of you…you will remove it? 

Mr. Lapine: Yes.

Mr. Bowles: The State has required you?

Mr. Lapine: Yes.

Mr. Bowles: Wow, that didn't come through the City of Newburgh. The City of Newburgh owns that section right there.

Mr. Lapine: I can only share with you what's been shared with the traffic consultant as part of this proposal.

Mr. Bowles: O.K. Noise, I got enough noise on 84, the ramp coming down there. How much noise involved in you? You haven't made a stat on that yet. 

Mr. Lapine: I guess we're here this evening to discuss our request for the front yard variances.

Chairperson Cardone: Right that's the only issue…

Mr. Bowles: That's the only issue?

Chairperson Cardone: …that's the only issue before us is the front yard variance. There are many issues that you brought up that will be discussed at the Planning Board level.

Mr. Bowles: O.K.

Chairperson Cardone: And, at that time you can give your input into these other issues that aren't before us this evening.

Mr. Bowles: Oh, all right. Thank you. Thank you.

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any other comments from the public?
Ms. Drake: So you haven't done any landscaping or anything with the Planning Board yet? You're waiting to determine how the variances happen?

Mr. Lapine: Right.

Mr. Kelson: Good evening. My name is Todd Kelson; I'm an attorney with offices in New Windsor. I'm here this evening on behalf of Jamen Enterprises which is the lessee of premises directly across the street from this property in section 84-2-2 in the Town of Newburgh. Some things have been raised today actually probably better than I could have because the people who are speaking are the people that are living there and who have to deal with this on a day-to-day basis but I have a few comments that I'd like to make. First with respect to the interpretation I think its pretty clear that they are not rebuilding anything. They are building an entirely new building and I think it's not appropriate for them to be entitled to be entitled to rely on the interpretation they're seeking of 185-19-C- (1). O.K.? Having said that, I have a few comments on the request for a variance. The statement was made that there's not going to be an impact on the character of the neighborhood and I think that the people who live in this neighborhood have spoken to that pretty eloquently this evening. It's interesting, the applicant has spoken to 9W and yes, perhaps as to that commercial corridor on 9W, yes its businesses and perhaps that wouldn't change. But there is a whole other element to this property. It’s a very interesting property, those of you…you've all seen it. You know its that little stub of North Street that was created by Route 84 (I-84) many years ago. And it is a quiet neighborhood by there. I drive past that neighborhood every Saturday on the way to Synagogue. I drive up Jamison Road (Place) and you can see its maybe what 20 feet wide if even? It’s a very little narrow road. And I don't think there's any question that if this application is approved the neighborhood…the character of that neighborhood would change drastically. Mr. Bowles spoke of noise and the reference was that that can be discussed in the Planning Board but noise is from traffic. And traffic is an appropriate item to discuss when considering whether this variance should be granted and I don't think that there's any question that the traffic increase would overburden that little stub of North Plank Road and overburden Jamison Place in a very, very material way. I don't think that any evidence has been induced here to the contrary. That's a very serious point I think. Another issue involved in granting this variance is whether the issues are self-created. I don't think the building has to be built the way they propose it. They want to build it the way they want to build it and that's all right but that's a factor that this Board has to take into account when deciding whether to grant the variance or not. The environmental impact again, I believe that a review of what's been set for there shows that the traffic impact is going to be quite severe. Traffic backing up onto that section of North Plank Road or North Street will have a very deleterious impact on that neighborhood and I would urge the Board to take these factors into account in considering whether to grant this variance and I thank you.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. Yes.

Mr. Adams: Could I just make one generalized comment?

Chairperson Cardone: Yes, please use the microphone.

Mr. Adams: I appreciate the concerns relative to traffic and other impacts but those impacts are going to exist under any circumstance because this area…we're not asking for a re-zoning. We already have an area that is zoned for commercial purposes. Both lots are. The real issue is is there a nexus or is there a connection between the variance we're asking for, which is a front yard variance, and the concerns raised by the neighborhood? It's my belief there is none. I build a building that didn't have or didn't require the setbacks and conformed in all respects confirmed the required setbacks, all of the impacts that neighbors expressed concern about would still exist from a commercial activity. The variance, the setback variance doesn't change the character of those impacts, they are going to exist simply because we have an unfortunate situation in the sense that we have a residential neighborhood next to a commercial neighborhood. I don't know how long these lots have been zoned commercial. My suspicion is it's been for a very long period of time and that's just unhappily a necessary consequence of the coexistence of a commercial zone next to a residential zone. The focus was on 9W because the primary impact to the setbacks are on 9W in terms of the appearance as you go down 9W and seen the buildings in terms of their location relative to roadway. This setback is the only setback variance we're requesting on North Plank. That's a fairly modest setback and it's certainly a lot less than the existing setback for the commercial building. The other issue that I'd like to just briefly comment on was the issue of interpretation. This is a rebuilding of if there is any ambiguity in the Zoning Laws; property owners rather than the Municipality are entitled to the benefit of that ambiguity and we believe that both sections are considered by, read to you by your attorney are in fact applicable to this situation. 

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have anything else from the Board? 

Mr. Hughes: Yeah, I'd like to make a few comments now that I've heard what everybody has to say. I believe the neighbors are right in their concern about the increased impacts here. First of all, you have barely 40,000 sq.ft. on all three properties combined and now you're trying to add a bank and you're trying to use the pumps as twelve legitimate parking spaces. I believe that between the bank and the increase of retail and the twelve parking spaces and all of the things that were discussed about access and egress from this place are going to make this place a bee hive. I agree with the neighbors. There is going to be a significant impact by this process. 

Mr. Maher: Did the Planning Board suggest removing the right turn out of the southern most entrance and making all traffic go on North Plank Road?

Mr. Lapine: A…no.

Mr. Maher: They didn't suggest that?

Mr. Lapine: No.

Mr. McKelvey: This…this light here at the corner of 9W and North Plank now that's going to direct the traffic on 9…going to 9W then, right?

Mr. Lapine: Yes, sir.

Mr. McKelvey: Because across the way, coming west from North Street on the other side you can't make a left hand turn.

Mr. Hughes: No. Nor can you make a left hand turn coming out of North Plank Road. 

Mr. McKelvey: Right.

Mr. Lapine: The…requesting improvements by the D.O.T. as to be able to take a…requesting improvements by the D.O.T. to be able to take a left on to North Plank Road.

Mr. Hughes: Are they talking about a new traffic control signal?

Mr. Lapine: I believe modifications to the existing. 

Mr. Hughes: When you say modifications, a way of controlling traffic from all four highways?

Mr. Lapine: All four…?

Mr. Hughes: Roads…

Mr. Lapine: Entrances at the intersection?

Mr. Hughes: …highways, whatever you'd like to call them.

Mr. Lapine: Correct.

Mr. Hughes: Are you aware of the reconfiguration of 9W that's just been out for bid and is going to start this spring?

Mr. Lapine: I am not sir. I am not handling the traffic on this. Its being handled by John Collins but we've been provided all the information and what's the D.O.T. has requested from them. 

Mr. Hughes: Are you aware of the right of way that exists there and where it ends against the curbs on the property…

Mr. Lapine: Yes.

Mr. Hughes: …that you've indicated?

Mr. Lapine: I am.

Mr. Hughes: And do you know that that is a Federal Highway?

Mr. Lapine: Yes, I am.

Mr. Hughes: O.K. It goes from Fort Lee, New Jersey to Montreal and they have a very unusual way of doing business in the fact that their rights of way aren't carved out in stone like you might think. I'd really like to have some time and I'd like to have a letter sent to the Planning Board regarding all of these items because I'm very familiar with what's about to take place there. There's just too much going on here on a very small lot. You very barely have your coverage; a drive-thru requires a minimum of 40,000 feet with a drive-in on its own. Now you've got a gas station, you've got a retail shop, and you're trying to use twelve of the places where people are going to refuel as parking spaces. I would urge the neighbors to do their homework and take a good look at this. And thank you for answering the questions that you did. I have nothing further.   

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have anything else from the Board? 

Mr. Donovan: The Board is actually…you're not in a position to act because this application needs to be referred to Orange County Planning Department. It was on January 6th. There's not a response. The thirty-day period has not lapsed. So you're actually without jurisdiction to act tonight even if you were so inclined.   

Ms. Drake: With that I’ll make a motion to keep the Public Hearing open.

Mr. Hughes: Second.

Mr. Donovan: And you want to continue to a date certain that would be February twenty… 

Ms. Gennarelli: Fifth.

Mr. Donovan: …fifth, 2010.

Ms. Drake: Yes, thank you. 

Chairperson Cardone: February the 25th.

Mr. Donovan: And just for the benefit of the people who are here you won't get another notice. So the hearing is continued, with the vote on it, until February 25th and so you should be prepared to come to the meeting but you won't get anything in the mail about the meeting.   

Ms. Gennarelli: O.K. Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. 
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136 FOREST ROAD, WALLKILL







(3-1-113.2) A/R ZONE

Applicant is seeking an area variance for storage of more than (4) four vehicles to build an accessory structure (detached garage).  

Chairperson Cardone: The next applicant Philip Castore.                

Ms. Gennarelli: The Public Hearing Notice was published in The Sentinel on Tuesday, January 19th and in the Mid-Hudson Times on Wednesday January 20th. The applicant sent out eighteen registered letters, seventeen were returned. All the mailings and publications were in order.

Mr. Castore: Good evening my name is Philip Castore and I'm to ask for a variance to put up a pole barn, 30 x 32. I had a 30 x 40 barn existing, just recently demolished and the purpose of the barn would be a studio for my artwork as well as building a boat. 

Mr. Donovan: I'm sorry, building a…? Did you say building something?

Mr. Castore: Yes, a 30 x 32 pole barn. 

Mr. Donovan: I thought you said building a boat.

Mr. Castore: And a boat inside the barn.

Mr. Donovan: You did say building a boat. 

Mr. Castore: I need the pole barn first.

Mr. Donovan: Do you know something we don't know about the weather or something?

Mr. Hughes: Do you run a business out of your property? 

Mr. Castore: No, no.

Mr. Hughes: Your artwork that you're talking about…?

Mr. Castore: That's just a hobby. I work a prosthetic company during the day. 

Mr. Hughes: You have an AT&T underground utility easement on the property 33-feet wide? 

Mr. Castore: That's correct. The barn…proposed barn is approximately 175 feet away from that area.

Ms. Eaton: Will this barn have garage doors on it? 

Mr. Castore: Yes, one garage door.

Mr. Hughes: Water?

Mr. Castore: Water?

Mr. Hughes: Yeah.

Mr. Castore: I have a water line down there to go to the garden.

Mr. Hughes: Electric?

Mr. Castore: I have electric proposal, I don't have the electric down there yet. 

Mr. McKelvey: You say the frame stable has been removed. 

Mr. Castore: I'm sorry.

Mr. McKelvey: The frame stable is that staying or…?

Mr. Castore: I didn't hear you.

Mr. McKelvey: The frame stable.

Mr. Castore: It's actually a metal clad pre-fabricated building. They come and put it up in a day apparently.

Mr. McKelvey: What's the size of that?

Mr. Castore: I'm sorry.

Mr. McKelvey: What's the size of that?

Mr. Castore: 30 x 32. 

Mr. Maher: So you have an existing building already, 30 x 32?

Chairperson Cardone: Yes.

Mr. Castore: I have a what?

Mr. Maher: Existing building already?

Mr. Castore: I had one and I had it demolished.

Mr. Maher: So the one indicated on the plan here that one is…

Mr. Castore: It's on the original survey.

Mr. Maher: That one is missing now? It's no longer there. Correct?

Mr. Castore: That is gone and I have a certificate.

Mr. McKelvey: That's what I wanted to know.

Mr. Hughes: That's what John was looking for.

Mr. Maher: That was the question there. 

Mr. McKelvey: O.K.

Chairperson Cardone: You do not have a garage in the house? 

Mr. Castore: Yes.

Chairperson Cardone: You do?

Mr. Castore: Yes, I have a very…a single garage in the house…on the house, connected.

Mr. Donovan: Are you going to put cars in this structure?

Mr. Castore: No, I'm not even going to have a driveway to it. 

Chairperson Cardone: Because the application here says storage of more than four vehicles.

Mr. Castore: Yeah, I don't know why they put that but I didn't put anything to do with a vehicle in there. 

Mr. Hughes: When you were rejected and the Building Department told you about the four cars did…?

Mr. Castore: I asked about that and they said because of the size that it had the potential of housing for vehicles in it.

Mr. Hughes: And so they gave you the caveat that you are not allowed to do that?

Mr. Castore: Exactly.

Mr. Hughes: Nothing else?

Mr. Castore: That was it. 

Ms. Eaton: Do you have any antique cars or anything that you…?

Mr. Castore: No.

Ms. Eaton: No?

Mr. Castore: I would love one though.

Mr. Hughes: You have no pool on the property?

(Inaudible)

Mr. Hughes: So I think he has 960 if you multiply it out. But there is pool and there is some other stuff there. I don't know if that was taken into account. Even if it is above ground the footprint of the pool is considered in the footprint and it would be a factor. I didn't see it listed anywhere although I saw it when I was out to the property. But sometimes you get confused.

Chairperson Cardone: It was hard to tell where the property ended and the next property was. 

Mr. Hughes: Yeah. So he is looking for 960 on the building alone and I didn't see any indication that there were numbers pertinent to the pool. Do we need to know what that is so we're sure not going over?

Mr. McKelvey: How big is the pool?

Mr. Hughes: Do you know how big the pool is?

Mr. Castore: 15-feet round.

Mr. Hughes: It's a round pool, 15-feet. 

Mr. Castore: Yeah. 15-foot round. 

Mr. Hughes: So you got…

Mr. Castore: A small above ground pool.

Mr. Hughes: Pi R square?

Mr. Maher: Yeah, I'm not that good.

Mr. Hughes: Pi R squared.

Mr. Maher: Well if its square its 225 so obviously its probably about 150 sq. ft. or so. 

Mr. Hughes: O.K.

Mr. Maher: 150 sq. ft.

Mr. Hughes: So it looks like we're 80 feet over what he's allowed to have. Charlie?

(Inaudible) 

Mr. Hughes: Diameter.

Mr. Maher: 15-ft. round.

(Inaudible)

Mr. Hughes: So we've got 1110 feet. Your calculator is good Charlie. So he's 110 feet over with the pool. That's the number of the variance that's required to make this happen.

Mr. McKelvey: You are allowed 1000 sq. ft. 

Mr. Castore: That's what?

Mr. McKelvey: You're allowed 1000 sq. ft.

Mr. Hughes: With the 960 and the pool you are at 1110.

Mr. Castore: Oh, that's why I had to go for the variance? I see.

Chairperson Cardone: That's not what the Code Compliance said though.

Mr. Hughes: Well, they've been wrong before. 

Chairperson Cardone: I guess they didn't see that pool.

Mr. Hughes: No. But they say I've been wrong before too, so.

Chairperson Cardone: Right. But we would not be able to act on this this evening anyway because we don't have the report back from the County and it was sent to them on January the 8th. So they are still within their thirty days to get the report to us.

Mr. Castore: I didn't hear that. What are you looking for?

Chairperson Cardone: We send, we had to send to the County Department of Planning and we did not get back any determination from them. They have up to thirty days; they are still within the thirty days.

Mr. Hughes: Because you are within 500 feet of a County Highway. They are allowed to review it. Grace did you ask for public comment yet?

Chairperson Cardone: No I didn't.

Mr. Hughes: O.K. I didn't think you did.

Chairperson Cardone: I was waiting for you to finish.

Mr. Hughes: I've had enough. I'm sure he has too.

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any comments from the public? Do we have anything else from the Board?  

Mr. Maher: For the record, 175.4 sq. ft. 

Chairperson Cardone: O.K.

Ms. Drake: I think if being we can't really keep the Public Hearing open…or I would move that we keep the public hearing open and also have the Building Department provide us calculations so that its in the packet with the correct numbers…

Chairperson Cardone: Right. 

Ms. Drake: …for us for the next meeting. So I’ll make a motion we hold the Public Hearing open.

Mr. McKelvey: I'll second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes



          Michael Maher: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: And…

Ms. Drake: And somebody will put in the request to the Building Department to do that? 

Chairperson Cardone: Yes.

Ms. Drake: O.K. 

Chairperson Cardone: And you understand that the hearing is held open until February the 25th. There will be no further notice.

Mr. Donovan: Yeah, you have to come back…you have to come back that night.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. Before proceeding the Board will take a short adjournment to confer with counsel regarding legal questions raised by tonight's applications. I would ask you in the interest of time if you could wait out in the hallway and we will call you in shortly.
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Chairperson Cardone:  Has everyone had a chance to read the minutes, first we haven't…December's minutes first. Do we have a motion to approve December's minutes? 

Mr. Maher: So moved.

Ms. Drake: Second.

Chairperson Cardone: All those in favor say Aye?

Aye - All 

Chairperson Cardone: Opposed?

No response 

Chairperson Cardone: And everyone has had a chance to read January's minutes? Do we have a motion to approve January's minutes? 

Mr. McKelvey: This is January. November. 

Chairperson Cardone: I'm sorry. November. I'm getting ahead of myself.

Mr. Hughes: That was quick Betty; I didn't even see you leave the room.

Chairperson Cardone: Everybody has had a chance by now to read November's minutes. Do we have a motion to approve?

Mr. McKelvey: I'll make a motion we approve.

Ms. Drake: Second.

Chairperson Cardone: All those in favor say Aye?

Aye - All 

Chairperson Cardone: Opposed?

No response 

Chairperson Cardone: The motion is carried. Do we have any other business?

Ms. Drake: I'll make a motion we close the meeting.

Ms. Eaton: Do we do the appointment tonight?

Mr. McKelvey: I'll make a motion we nominate Grace as Chairman again.

Ms. Eaton: Second.

Ms. Eaton: I nominate John for Vice Chairman.

Ms. Drake: Second.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. We have a motion. All those in favor say Aye?

Aye - All 

Chairperson Cardone: Opposed?

No response 

Chairperson Cardone: The motion is carried. 

Mr. Hughes: Meeting adjourned?

Chairperson Cardone: That motion to adjourn the meeting.

Ms. Drake: I'll make a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Mr. McKelvey: Second.

Chairperson Cardone: All those in favor say Aye?

Aye - All 

Chairperson Cardone: Opposed?

No response 

Chairperson Cardone:  The meeting is adjourned.


PRESENT ARE:

GRACE CARDONE

JOHN MC KELVEY 

BRENDA DRAKE

RUTH EATON

RONALD HUGHES

MICHAEL MAHER




DAVID A. DONOVAN, ESQ.  

ABSENT: JAMES MANLEY
             

 (Time Noted – 8:55 PM)
